
  

 
 

Greetings Mayflower Friends, 

 

As our meeting year winds down, I am looking forward to hosting our annual 

Strawberry Festival at my house.  This will be my fifth and final year to do so, 

so I’m hoping that we get strong attendance.  Early forecasts show that the 

weather will cooperate this year, so you can chose to be inside or outside and 

sit, chat, eat and admire what everyone is working on.  I hope to see you!! 

 

For those that haven’t attended before, my address is 6 Linebrook Road in 

Topsfield.  Bob will probably be here for the first half hour and can help people 

park so no one gets blocked in.  He’ll even valet your car if you ask!!  My house 

is on a sharp curve, so I don’t like people to park on the street, both for their 

own safety and as well as their cars. 

 

Right now, I only have about 15 people that have RSVP’d, so I’m hoping that we 

get at least a dozen more.  Please reply to this email to let me know if you are 

coming and haven’t already noted that.  We do get a party platter for 

sandwiches, so we like to have a rough head count.   

 

Breakfast goodies, including baked goods, fresh fruit and yogurt will be 

provided.  Lunch will be sandwiches with homemade breads and pickles, salad 

and chips.  This will all be capped off with strawberry shortcake.  Members are 

invited (but not obligated) to bring either strawberries, whipped cream or 

shortbread/biscuits.  Right now, we have 3 people that have volunteered to 

bring strawberries, 3 to bring cream and 3 to bring shortbread.  If you plan to 

come, you may bring one of those three things, or not at all.  No one has ever 

left without plenty of everything! 

 

Hope to see you! 

 

Ildi Tary 

Newsletter Editor 

 
 



Future Show and Tell 

 
We won’t be having a show and tell this month, so be sure to save anything 

new you’ve done and bring it in September.  Here is the lineup for next year’s 

special invitation show and tell themes so you can plan to borrow or unearth 

older rugs that fit any of these categories: 

 

September:  People/portraits 

   October:   Birds 

 November:   Landscapes 

 December:   Fruit 

  January:   Rugs using non traditional materials 

  February:   Vehicles (cars, bikes, motorhomes, etc.) 

    March:   3D Hooked Items, i.e., purse, stuffed item 

     April:   Bugs/Insects 

      May:   Trees 

 

Membership Payments are Due 

As a reminder, Mayflower dues for next year are due before we break for the 

summer.  Annual dues are now $30.  Payment may be made in any of the 

following ways: 

PayPal (click on this link):  MayflowerDues 

Check:  Made out to “ATHA Mayflower” and bring it to our Strawberry 

Festival, or you can mail your check to Catherine at 7 Pillsbury Ave 

Tewksbury, MA 01876 

Cash is also always acceptable as well. 

Also, please note that if any of your information has changed, i.e., address, 

phone or email, you are asked to convey this information to Catherine so the 

membership roster can be updated. 

Finally, please note that all Mayflower chapter members must also belong to 

ATHA (see About ATHA). The ATHA Region 1 Board has asked us to provide 

the expiration date of each member’s ATHA membership.  Please email 

Catherine with your expiration date so she can record it. Your expiration date 

is on the plastic cover when you receive the ATHA magazine. You can also look 

it up on the ATHA website. If you have not already done so, you can register 

there. You can also pay your ATHA dues using PayPal on their site.   

Information for members is here and information about ATHA is here. 

https://www.paypal.com/ncp/payment/CVYXH9M25FETC
https://mayflowerchapter.com/?page_id=40
mailto:cflowersbunch@yahoo.com
http://www.atharugs.com/
https://mayflowerchapter.com/?page_id=627
https://mayflowerchapter.com/?page_id=40


May Meeting Summary 

 
We held our annual hook-in and got to enjoy looking at everyone’s work.  

We also we elected the following officers as we do each May: 

 

Co-Presidents:  Donna Allen, Tina Carrick 

Vice President:  Ildi Tary 

Treasurer:  Bonnie Floyd 

Secretary:  Heidi Gambino 

 

In addition, the other board members include: 

Programs:  Marci Young, Heidi Gambino 

Membership:  Catherine Flowers  

Newsletter:  Ildi Tary 

Hospitality:  Carol Stearns 

Webmaster:  Susan Russo 

 

May’s Show and Tell 

 

 

Jane Sittnick 

hooked these 

wonky circles 

using a variety 

of fabrics and 

wools and used 

a bright, clear 

yellow to set 

them off. 

 

 

 

 

 



Jane Sittnick hooked this lively 

mat using a variety of wools and 

other textiles.  Is it me, or do I 

see a couple of little birdies, a 

rabbit, a dog and even a ghost???   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jane also hooked this little mat 

with a very vibrant background.  

As most of us know, Jane likes to 

use different textiles in her 

hooking.  She likes to pin small 

pieces of what she’s used to the 

work so she can refer to it and 

show others how unexpected 

results can be experienced! 

    

 

 

 



 

Upcoming Events of Interest   
 

A short list of upcoming events is provided below.  If you know of anything else 

coming up that should be added, please email Ildi at itary@comcast.net for 

publication in our next newsletter:  

 

 

Downeast Hook-in, Hermon (near Bangor), ME  Nov 3-4, 2024 
For more information and registration form, please refer to earlier newsletters 
from this year, or visit http://fluffpeachybeandesigns.com or 

https://www.facebook.com/FluffPeachyBeanDesign/ 

 

Country Inn Rug School 
Registrations are now open at https://www.countryinnrugschool.com/ 

 
Session 1:  September 8-13, 2024 

Cherylyn Brubaker Sarah Guiliani 
Betty McClentic Diane Stoffel 

 

Session 2:  September 15-20, 2024 

Kathy Spellacy Ingrid Hieronimus 
Lisa Chaloner Diane Stoffel 

 

ATHA Region 1 Rug School North, Plymouth, NH, Nov 5-7, 2024 
Teachers:  Maureen Rugar, Lisanne Miller, Vivily Powers and Janet Conner.  

The registration form is contained in the ATHA email sent on February 12 from 

ATHA Region 1.  A copy of the information and registration form is in the 

following pages. 

http://fluffpeachybeandesigns.com/
https://www.facebook.com/FluffPeachyBeanDesign/
https://www.countryinnrugschool.com/


 



 



 


